
St. Alice Catholic Church 

Santa Alicia Iglesia Cat·lica 
1520 ñFò Street  Springfield OR, 97477 

Office:  541-747-7041 / FAX 541-746-5213 
Website: www.stalice.org         Office E-mail: kathyw@nu-world.com         Bulletin Editor: dmeile@archdpdx.org   

First Sunday of Lent - February 14th, 2016 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 
Saturday Vigil Mass 
 5:00PM English  
Sunday Mass 
 9:30AM English 
 12:15PM In Spanish 
Weekday Liturgy  (Chapel in Rel. Ed. Center) 
 Time: 8:30AM  
 Monday: Misa In Spanish 
 Tuesday: Communion Service 
 Wed-Friday: English Mass 
Reconciliation 
 3:30 - 4:30PM Saturday 
 Or by appointment 
The Rosary (El Rosario) (Chapel in Ed. Center) 
 Tuesday and Thursday:  8:00AM  English 
 Thursday:  7:00PM In Spanish 
Adoration of the Holy Eucharist 
 1st Friday in Chapel in Ed. Center   
 12:00PM - 7:00PM 
Office Closed 12:30PM - 1:30PM 

Parish Staff 
Rev. David Jaspers: Pastor 
Cindy Grabler:  Bookkeeper 
Kathy Weinhold: Receptionist 
Danielle Plantz:  Pastoral Associate 
Norma Ouellette: Hispanic Ministry Coordinator 
Jason Roebuck:  Director of Religious Education  
   & Youth Ministry 
David Meile:  Bulletin & Website Editor 

Marriage Preparation: 
Please contact Pastor six months prior to wedding to ensure 

adequate time for these preparations. 

Baptism for Children Age 3 Months through Age 6 

If your child was not baptized as a newborn infant, you are encouraged to 

bring him or her for baptism on our regularly scheduled baptism dates.  

Scheduled baptisms for 2016 are on February 6th and 7th, April 30th and 

May 1st, August 6th and 7th, and November 12th and 13th.  Readiness to 

have your child baptized involves registering at the parish, attending 

mass faithfully for at least four months, and participating in baptism 

preparation classes.  Registration for the classes and attendance at both 

sessions by parents and godparents is required.  To make arrangements 

for baptism, please call Danielle at 541-747-7041. 

DISCIPLESHIP MEETINGS 

Discipleship Meetings are open to all parishioners as well as those who are 

coming to explore the faith and to prepare for sacramental initiation.  Come 

learn more about the Catholic faith and grow spiritually through prayer, 

study, and conversation.  Meetings are Thursdays from 6:45 p.m. to 8:30 

p.m. in the St. Alice Parish Center.  Childcare is provided. 

Please call Danielle Plantz at 541-747-7041 for more information.   

February 20th - February 21st 2016 
First Reading  Genesis 15:5-12, 17-18 

Second Reading  Philippians 3:17-4:1 

Gospel   Luke 9:28B-36 
 

Sat. 5:00 PM - Reader:  Ingrid Perez 

Eucharistic Ministers 1: Rita Castillo 

Head Wine: Carol Sirois 
 

Sun. 9:30 AM - Reader:  Ruth Germaine 

Eucharistic Ministers 1: Frank Wikle 

Head Wine: Jeanne Smith 

Eucharistic 2: Marlene Ross, Liz Dehne, Cheryl Gesik 
 

Sun. 12:15 PM - Reader 1: Mariana Rivas 

Reader 2: Evangelina Rivas 

Eucharistic Minister 1: Norma 

Head Wine: Gustavo Torres 

Eucharistic 2: Gabriel Perez, Alejandra Bautista, 

Teresa Molina, Erica Sanchez, Ernestina Sanchez 
 

Altar Servers Sat.5:00pm Sun.9:30am Sun.12:15pm 

Cross  Brandon  Matthew  Samuel 

Book  Jordan      Andrew  Pedro 

Candle  Dawn  Nathan  Marcos 

 
Intentions for the week of  February 14 through February 21 
February 14 - 9:30am - Patrick Vernon Meyer/Theresa Elliott 

February 14 - 12:15pm - Community of St. Alice 

February 18 - Phyllis Sik/Kate Jaspers 

February 20 - 5:00pm - Community of St. Alice 

February 21 - 9:30am - Delbert Schaumburg/Family 

February 21 - 12:15pm - Rosa Onate/Carmen & Cornelio Garibay 



POPE FRANCISðPRAYER INTENTIONS FOR FEBRUARY  

Universal: Care for Creation, That  we  may take good  care of  creationïa gift  freely givenïcultivating  and  
protecting  it  for  future generations. 

Evangelization: Asia, That opportunities may increase for dialogue and encounter between the Christian faith and 

the peoples of Asia. 

From the Pastor: Works of Mercy 

     ñMercy is falling, is falling, is fallingé Mercy is falling like sweet 

Spring rainéMercy is falling, is falling all over me.  Hey-oh! I receive 

your mercy. Hey-oh! I receive your grace!  Hey-oh! I will dance for ever 

more.ò  These lyrics from Jesse Manibusanôs song have long touched 

me.  The melody of the song is soft and sweet, but the tone is joyful.  I 

think this is how mercy is supposed to be: soft, sweet, and joyful.  Of 

course, every once in a while we need mercy to look like ñHacksawò Jim 

Dugganôs two-by-four to wake us up, but that of course is the exception. 

     At the end of the story of Jesus at the well with the Samaritan 

woman he tells his disciples that he had food that they didnôt know 

about: to do the will of the Father.   During this season of Lent as we 

fast, abstain, and make little sacrifices, we are strengthened to be 

merciful by that spiritual nourishment that Jesus spoke about.  

     Each week Iôll try to focus on a spiritual and corporal work of 

mercy.  Iôd encourage all of us to read the story of Jesus at the well with 

the Samaritan woman to get a sense of mercy at work.  Itôs a great 

example of Jesus instructing the ignorant with that soft, sweet, and calm 

joy.  Instructing the ignorant can be as simple as taking time to read 

with our children daily and letting them read to us.  St. Martin of Tours 

famously cut his cloak in two so the beggar could be clothed with half.  I 

encourage you to go through your closet this week and take out some 

good clothes that can be given to the poor. 

  God bless you!  Blessed Lent, Fr Jaspers 



St. Alice Events for the Week of 

February 14 through February 21 

14. Sunday  

9:30am - Mass - English (Church)  

11-12:00pm Religious Ed K-5 (Ed Center) 

11-12:00pm Religious Ed for Parents (Chapel) 

12:15pm - Mass - Spanish (Church)   

3:00 - 4:30pm - Sunday Middle School 

5:00 - 7:00pm - Sunday High School 

15. Monday - Office Closed 

8:30am - Liturgy of the Word with Holy Communion (chapel)* 

7:00 - 9:00pm Spanish Choir (Church) 

16. Tuesday 

8:30am - Liturgy of the Word with Holy Communion (chapel)* 

17. Wednesday  

8:30am - Liturgy of the Word with Holy Communion (chapel)* 

6:45pm English Choir (Church) 

18. Thursday 

8:30am Mass (Chapel)* 

6:45pm - 8:30pm Discipleship Meeting 

7:00pm - 8:00pm Grupo de Oracion 

19. Friday 

8:30am Mass (Chapel)* 

5:00pm Renacer Con Jesus 

20. Saturday 

3:30 - 4:30pm Confessions (Church) 

5:00pm Mass - English (Church) 

21. Sunday  

9:30am - Mass - English (Church)  

11-12:00pm Religious Ed K-5 (Ed Center) 

11-12:00pm Religious Ed for Parents (Chapel) 

12:15pm - Mass - Spanish (Church)   

3:00 - 4:30pm - Sunday Middle School 

5:00 - 7:00pm - Sunday High School 

*The Chapel is in the Religious Education Center 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Saturday 3:30pm - 4:30pm 

Entering through the Holy Door means 

discovering the depths of the Fatherôs mercy, who 

seeks each of us personally.  

*Pope Francis Tweets* 

Pope Francis - @Pontifex 1:30am - 8 Feb 2016 

  In today's Gospel, Jesus 

overcomes the temptations to wealth, 

power and esteem.  As we begin Lent, may 

we open our hearts to the grace of prayer, 

fasting and almsgiving. 

  In December, through your gifts, the 

Society of St. Vincent de Paul was able to assist 19 

families, providing $140.00 in beds, $430.00 in 

clothing, and $775.00 in miscellaneous household 

items.  Thank you!!!!!! 

Youth Groups:  

K-5th Grade: 

HAVE YOU SEEN OUR NEW 

WEBSITE? 

Visit us as 

www.stalice.org 

AND ITôS MOBILE 

FRENDLY!! 

Catholics from 

China.  Although they spoke 

no English they came to 

worship God and receive 

Jesus in the Eucharist.  They 

joyfully requested a priestly 

blessing, got some holy water, and gave Father a big 

hug after seeing him give hugs to everyone 

else.  They will make a movie of video clips and 

pictures of the Churches in Oregon and California that 

they will show to their parish in China.  China still has 

an underground Catholic Church, as well as, a State 

approved church.  



55 & Older meet February 25th
 at 1PM. 

Hostesses: Donna Stockie, Kathy Ruttencutter 
and Julie Bolkan 541-747-6771. Newcomers are 
always welcomed. Please bring your own table 
service and one of the following: salad, vegetable, 
hot dish, or dessert.  

RUTH'S CLOSET UPDATE 

Ruth's Closet, a project of St. Alice Church, helps needy 

children in our elementary schools.  We provide much 

needed clothing and shoes year round, not just at 

Christmas.  We rely on a grant from Catholic Charities and 

financial donations from parishioners.  We got off to a slow 

start this Fall, word of mouth takes time.  However, we have 

gotten a boost recently thanks to an amazing brochure 

Shirley Liberante designed.  Requests are starting to pick 

up.  Parents are very appreciative of our help.  Thank you 

for all your help and support.  

Coughing, Sneezing, Cold Chills? 

     Just a reminder that when we are sick it is an act of 

charity to stay home so we don't spread our 

sickness.  When it is one of our children who is sick, as 

parents,  we sometimes have to divide and conquer: one 

parent at home with the sick child and the other at Mass 

with the healthy kids praying for the family. If we're just 

feeling okay, then it's best to give the sign of peace with just 

a smile, but no handshake. Fr. Jaspers 

All Invited, St. Mary's Charismatic Prayer Meeting 

Every Sunday During Lent February 14- March 20, 4 

PM in Marie Rose Room, St. Mary Church, 1062 

Charnelton St., Eugene. 

Come for a time of praise, prayer and fellowship.  The 

theme during lent will be the last 7 words of Christ 

from the cross. 

For more information call Dave Olszyk at 541 689 

8070  

1st Way Crisis Pregnancy Center 

1st Way helps any girl or woman distressed by an 

unplanned pregnancy.  Right now they need baby wipes.  If 

you can help, please bring these items to the new address:  

1st Way, Trinity Baptist Church, 1162 B Street, Springfield, 

Oregon.  The office is open from 10:00 a.m.ð4:00 p.m., 

Tuesday through Thursday and 11:00 a.m.ð2:00 p.m. on 

Friday.  Thank you! 

FIRST WEEK OF LENT  

HUNGERING FOR OPPORTUNITY 

Our journey with CRS Rice Bowl begins 

in Colombia, where coffee beans are 

changing lives! What actions can we take 

this Lent to change livesðat home and around the 

world? Visit crsricebowl.org for more. 

Congratulations and welcome to Taylor 

Jennifer Ruby Caulboy, Hank Wesley 

Caulboy, Alan Jesus Cisneros Martinez, 

Diego Alexander Hern§ndez D²az, and 

Aaliyah Acevedo-Franco who were recently baptized 

at St. Alice.  May God continue to bless you as you 

grow in wisdom, grace, and strength as members of 

the Body of Christ!  

Lent at Marist Catholic High School 

Every Friday during Lent, Marist Catholic High School 

celebrates Mass.  Beginning Friday, February 19th, all 

are welcome to join us in the cafeteria at 8am.  Marist 

Catholic High School is located at 1900 Kingsley Rd, 

Eugene, OR 97401 



Where All Are Welcomed and Loved With 

Mercy - Day 336  

"Each time we witness a baptism, we have a 

golden moment to share the joy of a new life." Pope 

Francis 

First 1000 Days: A Catholic Culture of Life Initiative 

WINTER CLOTHING DRIVE:  Your donations of 

winter coats, socks, mittens, hats, blankets, and shoes 

will be distributed by Catholic Community Services to 

homeless and low-income families at its community 

service centers in Eugene and Springfield.  Collection 

boxes will be available at the  church entrance for 

February 7 ï 21st.  You may also donate cash, with 

100% of your donation used to purchase clothing for 

free distribution to those in need.  Make check payable 

to ñCatholic Community Services,ò note ñClothing 

Drive,ò mail to 1025 G Street, Springfield, OR 97477, 

or donate online at www.CCSLC.org.  CCS helps 

everyone in need. 

MARRIED COUPLES 

Just as Peter, John and James experienced the 

Transformation of Jesus, let Jesus transform your 

marriage. The next Worldwide Marriage 

Encounter Weekends are April 29th - May 1st at 

Powell Butte Retreat Center near Bend, Oregon, 

and May 27th - 29th at Our Lady of Peace Retreat 

Center in Beaverton, Oregon. For more 

information call 503-853-2758 or apply on-line 

at www.rediscoverthespark.org. Additional dates 

and locations are listed on-line.  

Guide to Practicing Mercy during Lent 

    Corporal Works of Mercy  Spiritual Works of Mercy  

1st Week:   To feed the hungry;    To pray for the living and the dead; 

2nd Week: Feb 14-20  To clothe the naked;   To instruct the ignorant; 

3rd Week: Feb 21-27  To visit the sick;    To counsel the doubtful; 

4th Week: Feb 28-Mar 5  To give drink to the thirsty;  To admonish sinners;  

5th Week: Mar 6-12  To harbor the harborless;   To forgive offences willingly;  

6th Week: Mar 13-19  To ransom the captive;   To comfort the afflicted;  

7th Week: Mar 20-26  To bury the dead;   To bear wrongs patiently;  

LENT 2016 STATIONS OF THE CROSS 

At St. Alice Church 

Friday, February 19th  

 Noon:  English 

 5:30 p.m.: English 

 7:00 p.m.: Spanish 

Friday, February 26th  

 Noon:   English 

 5:30 p.m.: English 

 7:00 p.m.: Spanish 

Friday, March 4th 

 Noon:   English 

 5:30 p.m.: English 

 7:00 p.m.: Spanish 

Friday, March 11th  

 Noon:   English 

 5:30 p.m.: English 

 7:00 p.m.: Spanish 

Friday, March 18th  

 Noon:   English 

 5:30 p.m.: English 

 7:00 p.m.: Spanish 

Knights of Columbus Father Curley 

Council #4087 would like to thank the 

parishioners of St. Alice for a 

successful St Valentine's Day dinner 

and dance. We would especially like to thank all 

of our youth volunteers!  




